
Living together in God’s amazing grace, we invite all people 

to know Christ, grow in Christ, and make Christ known. 

Does God Exist? 

September 18, 2016 

Mark Your Calendar 

Nazareth Evangelical  
Lutheran Church 
7401 University Avenue  
Cedar Falls, Iowa 50613 
319.266.7589 
 
 

Sunday Worship Services 
8:30, 9:50 & 11:10 a.m. 
 
 

Pastor Brian King 
Senior Pastor 
brian.king@naz.org 
 
 

Pastor Denny Hanson 
Associate Pastor 
dennis.hanson@naz.org 
 
 

Pastor Bob Ericson 
Visitation/Teaching Pastor 
bob.ericson@naz.org 
 
 

Office Hours 
8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
Monday - Friday 
 
 

Prayer Chain 
Call the church office  
to have your concern  
placed on the Prayer Chain. 

 

Connect with Nazareth!  
www.naz.org 
twitter.com/mynazchurch 
facebook.com/MyNazareth 
instagram.com/mynazchurch 

 

Be Invitational! 
We encourage you to invite   
your family, friends and neighbors  
to join you in worship  
here at Nazareth. 

Young Adult Ministry:  All young adults are 

invited to join in for a fun evening as we run and/or 

walk together in the GlowStick 5K on Friday, 

September 23.  To connect with the group, please 

email youngadults@naz.org. 

GROW Seminar:  Register now for the Grow 

Seminar led by Jenny Nelson on Saturday, 

September 24, from 8:30 a.m. to Noon.  Cost is 

$18.  Sign up at www.naz.org (via Disicipleship U 

link) or email jenny.nelson@naz.org for details. 

Opportunities to Serve 

IF Community Night:  All women are invited to 

attend a community night at Nazareth on 

Thursday, November 17, from 6:00-8:00 p.m.  The 

mission of this group is to “gather, equip and 

unleash women to live out their calling.”  Please 

email jenny.nelson@naz.org for more information. 

Host Homes Needed:  BASIC, our college-age 

ministry program, needs Host Homes for their Life 

Groups (small groups of college students who gather 

together to study the Bible and build relationships).  

As a  Host Home, you would commit to inviting a Life 

Group into your home to share a meal and fellowship 

together one time each month.  A Host Home is not 

responsible for leading the Life Group, just to bless 

the students by providing a meal and offering a safe 

place for them to experience relationships with 

others.  Please consider giving a college student a 

“place to call home” as we partner together in Christ’s 

name!  Email sara.rockow@naz.org for details. 

Kits and Quilts ministry is seeking new and/or gently 

used fabric (cotton or cotton blend) or remnants 

suitable to cut into squares for quilts; and are in need 

of new or gently used lightweight blankets or flannel 

sheets to use as fillers in the quilts.  Please deliver 

your donations to the Reception Desk. 

NAZ Photo Directory:  Schedule your portrait 

session at the Welcome Desk today! All who have 

their portrait taken will receive a complimentary 

directory and a free 8X10 of their directory photo.  

Appointments are still available for  October 4-8. 

Body Moves (formerly Body Recall):  The Body 

Moves exercise class (formerly known as “Body 

Recall”) will begin on Monday, October 10, in the 

Family Life Center gym.  The cost is $30 for 30 

sessions, and classes meet on Mondays, 

Wednesdays and Fridays at 8:30 a.m.  Please call 

Linnea Graen at 319-266-6195 for details. 



Sermon - Does God Exist? (Pastor Brian King) 

Today’s Texts - Exodus 3:1-15 and John 1:1-18 

 

8:30 a.m. 

Prelude - Earth and All Stars (arr. Burkhardt) 

Gathering Hymn - Earth and All Stars - #558 (green) (vs. 1-3, 6) 

Nazareth Choir - Praise His Holy Name (Hampton) 

Hymn of the Day - This is My Father’s World - #554 (green) 

Offering - Aria from Concerto Grosso No. 12 (Handel) 

Sending Hymn - Beautiful Savior - #518 (green) 

Postlude - Fanfare (Lemmens) 

 

9:50 a.m. 

Gathering Song - Beautiful Savior  

Offering - This is My Father’s World  

Communion Distribution - Good, Good Father 

Sending Song - Our God 

 

11:10 a.m. 

Opening Worship - This is Amazing Grace 

  - Ever Be 

  - Great Are You Lord 

Offering - Good Good Father 

Closing Worship - Our God 

 

Worship Assistants 

Nathaniel Parrish - Director of Music (8:30/9:50) 

Nicki Toliver - Choir Director (8:30) 

Sue O’Brien - Reader (8:30) 

Maureen Hanson - Reader (9:50) 

Sarah Bey - Reader (11:10) 

Jordan McDonald - Worship Leader (11:10) 

September 18, 2016 - Does God Exist? 

As we live in response to God's amazing grace and love, the people of Nazareth value 

Today at Nazareth 

Welcome to Our Visitors!  Whether you’re visiting from across town or out of state, we are so 

glad you are here!  Please stop by the Welcome Desk for an information packet and special gift.   

The flowers at the altar are in memory of Kris      

Jensen Rhoades and Todd Rhoades from their       

families. 

The flowers at the pulpit are in honor of Bette 

Lompe’s birthday from her son, Jim, and his family. 

Known to be Hospitalized (as of September 14) 

Shirley Harris and Vern Oltrogge 

Our Deepest Sympathy  to Irene Matson, Barbara 

Shepard, and Kelly Valiev as they mourn the loss of 

their daughter, sister and aunt, Debra Kunkle; and to 

Dave Axtell as he grieves the death of his mother, 

Dorothy Nordman. 

Announcements NAZ Notes 

Ongoing Bible Studies 

We are blessed at Nazareth to see numerous 

ongoing, long-term Bible studies and small 

groups meeting on a regular basis within the 

walls of our building and outside of them.  Are 

you leading an ongoing Bible study or small 

group?  Would you like to invite new people to 

join you?  If so, we want to share the details of 

your group with our Nazareth community, and we 

need your help to do just that.  Please call Jenny 

Nelson at 266-7589 or email her at 

jenny.nelson@naz.org to share your information.  

Thank you to all who 

served together alongside 

members of Bethlehem 

Lutheran Church and St. John Lutheran Church 

last Sunday to help beautify Big Woods Lake.  

And, thank you to those who helped to assemble 

and distribute the banners and care packages to 

our local police and fire departments.  Your 

service was a blessing to our community! 

Local Missions Highlight 

Wednesday Eat and Greet Menu:  Served from 

5:00-5:45 p.m. will be sliced ham, cheesy 

potatoes, green beans, fruit and dessert. 

Thursday Fellowship Luncheon Menu:  

Served at noon will be sliced ham, cheesy 

potatoes, green beans, lettuce salad, and cake. 

Room Reservations:  To reserve a room at 

Nazareth, please call Julia Voss at 266-7589.  As 

we continue to update our room reservation 

policies, those with long-term room reservations 

are encouraged to check in with Julia as well.  

This is especially important as fall programming 

kicks off, and we appreciate your help! 

Read It! Read and pray over The Gospel 

of John 1:1-18 as it expresses how God 

has been revealed to us as Father, Son 

and Holy Spirit.  Dive deeper into the 

question of God's existence and read 

Dean Overman's "A Case for the 

Existence of God" or "God, Reason, and 

Theistic Proofs," by Stephen T. Davis.  

 

Watch It! If you do not already have one, 

sign up for a free Right Now Media 

account at our Naz Next Steps area in 

Fellowship Hall and begin watching 

"TrueU: Does God Exist?" (Stephen 

Meyer) or "Does God Exist?" (J. P. 

Moreland). Three popular films that touch 

on this subject are "Expelled: No 

Intelligence Allowed" or the more recent 

films "God’s Not Dead," and "God’s Not 

Dead 2". 

 

Live It! Seek answers to your 

questions. Get connected. Get involved. 

Commit to my Pastor's Challenge. Out of 

the 168 hours available to you each 

week use at least 3 of those hours to 

"taste and see that the Lord is good" and 

grow in your intimacy with God through 1 

hour each week spent in public worship, 

1 hour spent in Bible Study, and 1 hour 

in dedicated Christian service to 

others.  Sign up for one of our many 

weekly Bible studies, Alpha, The Truth 

Project, "God Talk," or any of our other 

Discipleship U offerings this fall. 

Discipleship U 

Get Connected Today! There is still time to sign up 

for a fall Discipleship U class (even as many classes 

are already underway).  The Fall 2016 Discipleship U 

brochure is available at the NAZ Next Steps table and 

at the Welcome Desk.  With questions, please email 

jenny.nelson@naz.org.  Or, go to www.naz.org to 

register online via the Discipleship U link. 

Alternatives Pregnancy Center in Waterloo is on a 

mission to explore Christ-centered alternatives with 

those who are facing an unplanned pregnancy.  They 

offer free pregnancy tests, sexual integrity educational 

programs, post-abortion counseling services and a 

baby care resource center.  In addition, they provide 

pregnancy, parenting and life skills information and 

trainings through their Caring Connection and 

Father’s Fraternity programs.  All of their services are 

free and confidential, and they are continually seeking 

additional donations and volunteers.  To learn more 

about Alternatives Pregnancy Center or their Baby 

Bottle Fundraiser, please call 319-535-2720 or go to 

www.alternativescenter.org. 


